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January 2021
Dear friends,
At the start of each year we would usually be praying through the words of the Covenant Service as our opportunity to reflect on what has been and to commit ourselves to “seeking and doing God’s perfect will”.   Reflecting on last year, we come to the covenant prayer with a new and deeper insight into what we are praying as we willingly seek to allow God to direct our steps and our plans for the year ahead.  The prayer is a deeply counter cultural act of discipleship, acknowledging that ultimately we are not in complete control of our lives: 

I am no longer my own but yours.
Put me to what you will, rank me with whom you will;
put me to doing, put me to suffering;
let me be employed for you, or laid aside for you,
exalted for you, or brought low for you;
let me be full, let me be empty,
let me have all things, let me have nothing:
I freely and wholeheartedly yield all things to your pleasure and disposal.
And now, glorious and blessed God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit,
you are mine and I am yours. So be it. And the covenant now made on earth, let it be ratified in heaven.

John Wesley encouraged those making this covenant to write out these words for themselves.  It seems to me to be an excellent practice for us this year, as we are unable at present to renew our discipleship together.   Why not write out these words and put them somewhere prominent for you to own and see as a regular spiritual check this year?  Take the time to make this prayer a reality for yourself at the beginning of the year as a sign of commitment to God who waits – remarkably – for your acceptance and willingness to serve.

The covenant prayer reminds us all that we are made capable and useful for service.  Each of us, even in the constraints of this time are encouraged to go on working out with God where and how we can best practice what it means to be “no longer our own” but belonging to God in Christ.   How might we grow or change?  How might faith be deepened?  How could we serve and be the Church in such times as ours?  The prayer prompts many questions and opens all sorts of potential for us and for our world.

As I write this letter, we are still not clear about when worship can resume in the building given the continued very high rate of Covid 19 transmission and our duty of care to all.  The Stewards, along with Dan and Helen are reviewing this often and will continue to communicate any changes as we look to open as soon as we consider it possible.   Meanwhile, weekly recorded services continue to be available online at: www.enfieldmethodistcircuit.co.uk, along with other resources to read and do.   Remember that printed copies can be posted or emailed if you would like.
This year Lent and Easter fall relatively early, and although it doesn’t feel right yet to talk about plans for Easter(!)  you will be soon getting some information about our Lent Course, as this year we will be sharing in the London Methodist District’s course:
We plan to run these sessions on Zoom and more information about timing and dates will be available soon.

Also for your diary is a important Zoom gathering on 6th February from 10am – 1pm, run by our newly formed Enfield Circuit Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Steering Group.   We will be gathering to hear three speakers: Revd. Sonia Hicks (President-Designate of the Methodist Church in Britain); Richard Reddy (Director of Justice and Inclusion for Churches Together in Britain and Ireland) and Gabriel Dedji (our Circuit Youth Chair, and author and former Youth M.P).   It will be a day of discussion and an opportunity to learn from the diversity of who we are as the Enfield Circuit and to reflect on the real and painful issues that confront us as well as to celebrate the joy that we find in our unity.  
On Monday 4th January Helen, Verona and Paula met with Merline via zoom to learn how to keep the website up to date.  We now have a team working on the website so if you have any ideas of what you would like to see on the website please contact them.  Also, we now have a Facebook page if you are on Facebook why not follow the page Southgate Methodist Church Enfield.  We want to let the community know that we are a living church even if the building is closed. 

Finally I bring you some news from our Church family.   Just before Christmas, Demi Ross passed away peacefully at home and his funeral service will be held on 11th January at New Southgate Crematorium.  We hold Sarah in our prayers at this time.

Also just before Christmas, Ron and Rita Thorogood were able to make the move up to Scotland to be closer to their daughter as a space in a nearby care home opened up for Ron.  It has been a quick move and we hold them both in our prayers as Rita continues to sort the house and complete the move in this new year.   We send them both our love and prayers as they make a new life in Scotland with the support of the family.

Every blessing, Dan

If anyone would like to continue to use weekly offering envelopes to support Southgate Methodist Church please contact Colin and Mary Barrett, who will be happy to arrange delivery of these.  Your giving has been generous this year, and we would continue to encourage anyone who is able to do so to arrange to make their offering by direct debit.  Please contact our Treasurer, Anne Fairchild, for more information.  Also, if anyone has filled offering envelopes to return, please let Dan or Helen know and we can arrange to collect these from you.
Woven - A Lent Course 2021


Six session Lent course written by Revd Michaela Youngson, London District Chair.


“As people of faith we know that our story and God’s story are woven together, not because we wish it to be so but because God is interested in the smallest detail of our lives. The God who knit us together in our mothers’ wombs is the same God who knows the number of hairs on our heads and who loved us and the whole world enough to send Jesus to show us the way of love.”


Lent is a season during which we reflect on our personal relationship with God and on every Christian’s responsibility to engage with the world as it is. We notice again God’s prompting to move on from personal reflection, through shared study, towards lives of love in action. We remember that Jesus travelled a journey from his baptism, through the wilderness and beyond, to a ministry of teaching and healing, of challenging injustice and of holding the powerful to account. We will remember the cost that Jesus paid for standing up for those who were most vulnerable and we will look towards the eternal hope that lies beyond the sacrifice.








